Tillamook Countz Clerk

Land of Cheese, Trees, and Ocean Breeze Christy Nyseth, Clerk
201 Laurel Avenue

Tillamook, OR 97141

(503) 842-3402

www.tillamookcounty.gov

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE

March 19th, 2024

New Business Hours for County Clerk and Assessment & Taxation Departments

The County Clerk and the Assessment & Taxation Departments are making permanent changes to their
business hours. Starting on April 1st, 2024, the new business hours will be from 8:30 a.m. to 4:00 p.m., with
both departments remaining open during the noon hour.

The purpose of this change will allow dedicated time for department meetings and training sessions.

On Election days, The Clerk’s Office will have extended hours from 7:00 a.m. to 8:00 p.m., and from 8:30 a.m.
to 5:00 p.m. on days with an Election filing deadline. Clerk’s Office Recording hours will be 8:30 a.m. to 4:00
p.m.

The departments appreciate your support during this transition and are dedicated to maintaining an
exceptional level of public service.

If you have any questions, please call 503-842-3402 for the County Clerk’s Office or 503-842-3400 for the
Assessment & Taxation Department.



